



Residents Against Speeding



Notes of the meeting held remotely on **Tuesday 11 May 2021** at 7pm

Present: Sarah Rodda, Andrew hill, Sally Bailey, Rob Ollerton, Keith Plow, Neeta Baicher

Apologies: E. Lake, S.Watt

Meeting Tuesday April 8th was cancelled out of respect for HRH.

Notes of 9 March 2021 approved.

Welcome Sarah welcomed everyone to the meeting.

➤ Matters arising from last meeting.

Schools: Sarah to contact Magor and Undy schools. Children to design two posters one the new speed limit and second for a mascot.

1. **Action** Sarah to contact schools by next week /17th May. Prizes to be arranged by Lisa Dymock.

➤ Go Safe- Rob has circulated the applications for training. Five have been received. Members are encouraged to fill the application and post them by next week. Rob is in touch with Chris Evans, area co Ordinator of Go safe. Neeta informed the meeting that she will not uptake the training due to conflict with her Judicial duties. Sites have been approved by Go Safe. Rob suggested Dancing Hill junction is a good place to monitor. Chris Evans has agreed to come to the next meeting.

2 Action interested members to complete the applications by next week.

Chair to inform Chris Evans of the meeting date.

➤ Beverley Cawley – Clerk of Community Council to add the notes to the web site and arrange Zoom invites.

3 Action –Chair to contact the Community Council office after every meeting and notify of date.

- Barclays Bank – Andrew has been in contact with the bank and will arrange for the RAS group account to be opened soon.

4 Action – Andrew

- Grant of £500.00 has been allocated by the Community Council for the group. Money will be used to buy vis jackets, printing of group initial on vis jackets and for billboards. These will be used when speed monitoring is taking place.

Neeta informed the group the Council office agreed to loan the vis jackets. View of members present was that due to COVID it is better if individuals use them.

Rob is also in touch with Hayley Brown with reference to speeding.

5 Action Vis jackets not to be shared.

- Community newspaper Rob shared a copy of the paper. This will go to Magor printers next week. Distribution will take place in two to three weeks' time by Magor Church Group.

Big thank you to the Magor Church group.

6 Action Rob to mail a copy to Bev Cawley and Sally Raggett

Next meeting June 8th at 7pm.

Guests Mark Graham, Hayley Brown, and Chris Evans

Meeting finished at 7.45pm